At Obrežje crossing point,  police are establishing conditions that will allow unhindered traffic flow
Today, 21 September 2015, the police are establishing conditions that will allow smooth traffic at the border crossing point.

Yesterday evening and during the night the police continued to register and transport foreigners who had crossed the border illegally outside border crossing points, and foreigners who wished to enter the country at border crossing points but did not meet the requirements to enter.
Foreigners were transported by busses to reception and accommodation centres in Brežice, Celje, Dolga vas, Logatec and Gruškovje. Eight busses were taken to reception and accommodation centres from Obrežje and two from Rigonce. While there are currently no foreigners at Obrežje wishing to enter the country and not meeting the requirements for entry, there are still about 150 such persons in Rigonce. 168 persons are accommodated in the Brežice reception centre.
